
steelheaders Lake Erie Walleye Tournament May 13, 2023 Results 

  

Port Captain Bob Schulz: An early Lake Erie fishing event is always subject to possible bad weather 

and no exception again.  As port chair I was watching the weather which was predicting possible rain 

and winds to build out of the east.  While Saturday came and the chance of rain declined and winds 

were not strong so we went fishing. 

It took the Bounty Hunter some time to find fish and a consistent program that would produce.  That 

program was a crawler harness 20 feet back with a 1oz bottom bouncer.  As of 9:00a.m. fish call, it 

was clear that fish were being caught, but fishing was slow for most boats. 

Attendees all made their way to the boat launch at Sterling State Park for lunch and weigh in.  After a 
nice hot lunch, and thanks to all that helped it was time to weigh the fish.  See below for results. 

Congrats to Captain Dave Strunk and crew for putting on another strong showing with a six fish 

weight of 31lbs.    
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